
  

 

I N S I D E  T H I S  

I S S U E :  

Presentation         2 

Icon Explained 

March Calen-

dar 

3 

Focus on 

Philoptochos 

4 

Community 

News 

7 

Upcoming 

Event Fliers 

8-

11 

Stewardship 

Material 

12-

13 

Philoptochos 

Ukraine Relief  

14 

The Message 
M A R C H  2 0 2 2   

   C H U R C H      

  S T A F F  
 

• Parish Priest: Very Reverend 

Archimandrite Christodoulos 

Margellos 

• Parish Council President:  Jim 

(Demetrios) Katsihtis 

• Philoptochos President:  

Eleni Giakoumopoulos 

• Sunday School  Directors:      

Susu Saba & Peli Galiti 

• Greek School:                     

Ilektra Kolokouri 

• Choir Director:                 

George Tzougros 

In Plain View 

     As the winters come and go we have all had to experience sickness, be it 

the flu or a simple cold.  They tell us to drink plenty of fluids, and maybe sip 

a little bit of yiayia’s soup.  But sometimes we are so sick we need to take 

the time to go and see a doctor.  We have an exchange take place where they 

ask us how we feel and we tell them our symptoms.  Then after some tests 

they will tell us what is wrong and give us the medicine to get better. 

We are all infected with spiritual sickness as well, but many go their entire 

lives not seeking to get any better, but simply live with this deadly disease.  

But there is a cure, a way to get the medicine you need.  It is always there 

for us if we choose to use it; of course we are talking about the Sacrament of 

Confession.  Just as we go to doctors if we are sick, Jesus the great spiritual 

healer is here for us to wipe out the sins of the world, and He has given au-

thority to those ordained to forgive us our sins. 

This was done first to the apostles and through them it has been passed down 

from generation to generation and now lies with the clergy here today.  God 

has done this so forgiveness is accessible to everyone, and that no one is de-

nied the chance.  But to some this still sounds foreign, how can one go to a 

man and expect forgiveness?  Simple, through the Sacrament of Holy Con-

fession, which is one of the seven Holy Sacraments of the Church.  As we 

build a relationship with the priest we confess to, in time he begins to work 

with the penitent to work through that which is difficult to navigate alone.  

This explains the reason why the clergy take on the name of Spiritual Father 

or Spiritual Guide. 

We must not ignore this gift God has sent to us, but rather use it to the fullest 

extent possible.  It is not something we should put on hold or wait until the 

last minute to do, but rather just as if we want to keep in good shape we 

work out 4 or 5 times a week, so must we partake in this sacrament 3 to 4 

times a year.  My brothers and sister repentance is always at hand, it is a 

simple matter of if we want to extend our hand and accept it, or simple ig-

nore it.  May everyone have a blessed Lenten season!  

V. Rev. Fr. Christodoulos 





 

The Parish Council Update 
February 2022 

 

Officers:  Jim Katsihtis, President; Maria Molzahn, Vice President; Bruce Hansen, Secretary; Niko Pa-

padopoulos, Treasurer; Scott Storck, Assistant Treasurer 

Members:  John Bayouth, Christy Chappell-Belkin, Conn Choles, Carol Griskavich, Mike Smith, John 

Soloninka, Nichols Helser 
 

On February 2, forty days after our Lord’s Nativity, we commemorate His Presentation in the temple.  Let’s 

follow that example and recall our own presentation, and continue to dedicate ourselves to God.  As we hear in 

each Divine Liturgy, “let us commend ourselves and one another, and our whole life to Christ our God.” 

 

Safety Update 

Public Health Madison and Dane County extended the emergency face covering order until March 1.  Thanks 

again for following our safety guidelines and for showing love for your neighbor throughout the pandemic. 

 

Carpet Fundraiser & Installation 

Our new carpet installation was completed on February 2.  A special thanks to Mike Smith for coordinating 

with the carpet company and installers, and a special thanks to Mike Smith, John Soloninka, Patrick Molzahn, 

Tom Cameron, Nick Helser and Bruce Hansen for moving pews and other items back and forth! 

 

Glory to God and thank you to all who have generously donated toward our new carpet!  The fundraiser is still 

open and we would be grateful for any additional donations toward the cost of the project. 

 

The carpet is comprised of tiles that are 2 feet by 2 feet squares.  Would you please consider donating: 

A single tile for $20 (or as many as you may be inclined) 

10 tiles for $200 to cover the area for a single pew (which would represent the equivalent of the pew space 

you/your family stand on each Sunday). 

 

Parish Council Officer Elections 

The Parish Council took the Oath of Office on January 30, and met afterward to elect officers for the year. The 

results were as follows: 

President - Jim Katsihtis 

Vice President - Maria Molzahn 

Secretary - Bruce Hansen 

Treasurer - Niko Papadopoulos 

Assistant Treasurer - Scott Storck 

 

GreekFest+ Update 

A meeting will be scheduled this month for anyone interested in discussing the needs and future of Greek-

Fest+.  A separate email with details will be sent out. GreekFest+ has been a wonderful tradition in our com-

munity for decades.  Let’s work together on a plan will see it continue in at least some form. 

 

2022 Stewardship 

If you haven’t already, please return your 2022 Stewardship form and continue to pray for, and generously 

support, our parish.  Your stewardship helps support our worship, ministries, youth programs and facility 

expenses.  Our goal should be to have our operating expenses covered by stewardship and to not have to rely  
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Focus on  

Philoptochos 

Help us to Help Others 

March 2022 
Focus on PHILOPTOCHOS      
#PhiloCares  
 
Philoptochos fulfills its mission to “help the poor, the destitute, the hungry, the aged, the sick, the unem-
ployed, the orphaned, the imprisoned, the widowed, those with disabilities and the victims of disasters 
through its National and Metropolis Boards and its 26,000 members and more than 400 active chapters, na-
tionwide. 
 
Sending prayers for everyone during this time as we prepare to enter the Lenten period.  
 
LOOKING AHEAD 
 
Membership 2022: Our annual membership drive begins and we urge you to come join us!! Come meet 

amazing women whom you can call your sisters in our army of agape. We welcome all ladies 18 years of 
age and up to please join us. Get yourself in the spirit of giving and show your love by doing the good 
work of Philoptochos. If you are interested in joining us as a member, you can fill out the membership 
form in the newsletter or contact me at lenagiak@gmail.com or philoptochos@agocwi.org.  

 
March collection tray: We continue to be #PhiloStrong because of the support of this amazing community!! 

The tray collection per month is included in the newsletter. For March we were collecting for: Relief for 
Greece and Cyprus, but have changed to Crisis Relief Fund for Orthodox Christians  
 

National Philoptochos Launches Ukraine Relief Fund: Donations may be sent marked “National Philoptochos 
Ukraine Relief Fund” to the National Philoptochos Society at 126 East 37th Street, New York, NY 10016 
or DONATE HERE: https://ppay.co/G-w6g6DcoT0 
 

March and April fundraisers: look for more information to come on how we continue to raise funds for local, 
national and international organizations this year.  

 
 
NOTES FROM FEBRUARY 
 
A chapter member presented the great need for a local children and the chapter committed to supporting 

Kennedy Elementary School through the Operation Classroom initiative in the amount of $2000 (gift cards 
from Woodmans).   

 
Support for a local parishioner Aidan Baldukas (nephew of Nikki Storck) - He has been diagnosed with liver 

cancer and his support team needs our help. Proceeds from the shirt sales and any donations go to the 
Children’s Organ Transplant Association in honor of Team Aidan to help with a lifetime of transplant relat-
ed expenses. Currently there are two sites where we can assist:  
You can make a donation of $22 in 2022 campaign at this site: www.COTAforTeamAidan.com or any 

amount you wish.  

You can also purchase a shirt for team Aidan at  

https://www.bonfire.com/team-aidan-cota-2021/ 

Metropolis dates to note:  
April 2: Metropolis of Chicago Lenten Retreat, Elgin, IL, 9 am-1:30 pm 

National Clergy Laity Convention and Philoptochos Assembly – July 3-7, 2022, New York, NY 

September 22: Metropolis of Chicago September Luncheon, The Empress Banquets 

mailto:lenagiak@gmail.com
mailto:philoptochos@agocwi.org
https://ppay.co/G-w6g6DcoT0
http://www.COTAforTeamAidan.com
https://www.bonfire.com/team-aidan-cota-2021/
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YOUTH CORNER 
SUNDAY SCHOOL NEWS:  Blessings to all from the Sunday Church School staff! One of the many great 

things about the children of this church (and their families, of course) is the participation in the events in this 

past year that help bring everyone closer to each other and to God during this time of year. 

     We have come to the conclusion of the Sunday School year and we will be honoring our High School and 

College Graduates with a soeical recognition and gift on Sunday, June 6th at the conclusion of the Liturgy.  On 

that day we will be also having a Potluck so be sure to come hungry. 

     When we come together next year we will be once again offering in person Sunday School classes.  So en-

joy the summer break and we will see everyone next Fall. 

FUTURE YOUTH GROUPS:  Hopefully this fall we will be launching our New Youth groups Pandemic 

permitting.  We are looking to start a HOPE/JOY Group and possibly a GOYA Group as well.  More infor-

mation will be coming out later this summer so keep you eyes peeled. 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING:  Will be held on Tuesday, March 15th at 7:00 p.m. 

CARPET FUNDRAISER:  To help off set the cost of the new carpet for the church we have put together an 

option to help pay for it.  The new carpet comes in tiles and each of those tiles will cost $20.  So we are inter-

ested in seeing if people would consider donating tiles as many as you like, but we are hoping to get everyone 

to donate the tiles they are using each services.  You can also donate an entire row which s 10 tiles for $200.  

Please consider giving if you are able.  Thank you for being a part of our community. 

 

ADULT RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASS:  A.R.E. classes have begun for the winter. We are beginning 

a new book, “Saint Nektarios, Saint of our Century”. We will have in person classes on Wednesday’s at 11:00 

a.m. here at the church. We will also have a virtual zoom class on Thursday’s beginning at 6:30 p.m. The clas-

ses are the same and interchangeable. We look forward to continuing our journey together. 

FROM THE GREEK SCHOOL:  Classes have now resumed again.  Every Sunday following Sunday 

School. 

WOMEN’S SPIRITUAL MEETING:  Women's spiritual  zoom meetings will be on Thursday, March 17th 

at 7:00 p.m.  If you are interested in participating and you haven't signed in yet please contact Peli Galiti 

at pegaliti@gmail.com  You will get the zoom link in your email. 

     All women from Assumption parish, St. Ignatius Parish and other parishes are welcome. 

PAN ORTHODOX SUNDAY OF ORTHODOXY VESPERS:  On Sunday, March 13th at 5:00 p.m. our 

Parish of Assumption will be hosting the first Annual Madison Sunday of Orthodoxy Vespers.  Please join us 

for the vespers with all our Orthodox brothers and sister in the Madison area. 

PAN ORTHODOX LENTEN VESPERS:  On Sundays March 20th, 27th and April 3rd the Local Orthodox 

Churches will be hosting Pan-Orthodox Lenten Vespers.  On March 20th Saint John The Wonderworker Or-

thodox Church in Portage will Host.  On Sunday, March 27th Saint Ignatios in Fitchburg will Host and on 

Sunday, April 3 Saints Cyril & Methodios Ukrainian Orthodox Church will be hosting.  All services will begin 

at 5:00 p.m.  More information is in attached flier. 

GREEK INDEPENDENCE DAY GREEK SCHOOL PROGRAM AND LUNCHEON:  Enjoy a tradi-

tional Greek Plaki fish meal while listening to the Greek School children share songs and poems about the 

Greek Independence.  Adults:  $15.00 (traditional Plaki fish meal) Children:  $7.00 (1/2 fish meal) PLEASE 

RSVP to mariaandpatrick@gmail.com by SUNDAY, 3/13 with the following information: 1. Number and 

types of meals. 2. Eat at church or take it home. 

CRISIS RELIEF FOR UKRAINE: Assumption Ladies of Philoptochos will be raffling a vacation rental 

stay. This year’s annual raffle will support the National Philoptochos Ukraine Relief Fund** As in past years, 

Faith Zabit Morledge, from Sprinkman Real Estate and a member of our church, has generously donated a 4-

night stay at her lakefront property in Green Lake, WI.   The value of this vacation rental is $1000, and raffle 

tickets will be $20 each or 3 for $50. Please see photos at this link: http://www.escapetogreenlake.com and the 

attached flyer for more details.  

     All proceeds from this sale will provide crisis relief for Ukraine.  We will draw the lucky winner on March 

27 at our Greek Independence Day dinner & Greek School celebration in our church hall. You need not be pre-

sent to win. Please mail checks payable to Philoptochos with “Ukraine” written in the memo sector to: 

Beth Fatsis 

1215 E Johnson St 

Madison, WI 53703 

     If you prefer you may drop your cash or check payment into the Philoptochos philanthropy basket near the 

front church exit.  Please fill out this online form or include the attached form (also found in the March bulle-

tin) along with your payment so that your donation will be accurately directed.   

Thank you for your continued support of Philoptochos and the work that we do! 

https://forms.gle/Hq5AKFQsgSUhSFp86 
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RIVER FOOD PANTRY 

     The River Food Pantry has become the first redistribution organization (RDO) of Second Harvest Food-

bank of Southern Wisconsin. As an RDO, The River can now redirect food sourced from Second Harvest to 

other local organizations throughout Dane County. 

     “It is a privilege to expand The River’s partnership with Second Harvest, our largest food source,” said 

Rhonda Adams, Executive Director of The River. “We entered this RDO agreement because of our long-

standing dedication to recover as much food as possible for the community from local food retailers, many of 

which were passed onto us from Second Harvest to strengthen our community-wide efforts to reduce food 

waste.” 

     Through this RDO agreement, The River is allowed to formalize partnerships with local organizations in 

need of support. Community partners receive regular donations of excess food and resources from The River 

to reach those who do not access the pantry’s services for various reasons. 

     “This expansion of our long-standing relationship with The River Food Pantry is an excellent example of 

partners developing new and more efficient ways to meet the needs of those facing hunger in our community, 

and the organizations trying to support them,” said Michele Orge, President/CEO of Second Harvest. 

     Since it officially became an RDO in August, The River has worked with over a dozen redistribution com-

munity partners to serve a monthly average of 900 individuals who would otherwise not have access to the 

pantry’s services. This initiative helps to increase access to healthy food and to minimize food waste in Dane 

County. 

The River’s current redistribution community partners include: 

- Access Housing 

- Boys & Girls Clubs of Dane County 

- Dryden Terrace (senior and assisted living) 

- Dryhootch 

- Friends of the State Street Family 

- Hope’s Home Ministries 

- La Follete High School 

- Neighborhood House Community Center 

- Porchlight Homeless Men’s Shelter 

- Shelter from the Storm Ministries 

- Paul Lutheran Church Community Store 

- The Beacon 

- Warner Park Community Recreation Center 

     The River distributes a wide variety of products with these organizations to meet their specific needs. Items 

can include fresh produce, ready-to-eat meals, nonperishable food, snacks, beverages, baby formula, and per-

sonal hygiene items. 

     Each community partner serves a unique population with varying needs. Many of the organizations struggle 

to afford the quality and quantity of food and/or resources their constituents need to eat and live healthfully, 

according to Bethany Michiels, The River’s Community Coordinator. 

     “It is amazing to learn about and work with other organizations serving Dane County in such diverse ways. 

As an RDO, we can work together to efficiently and safely nourish so many more food-insecure children, sen-

iors, veterans, low-income families, communities of color, and those experiencing homelessness,” said Mich-

iels, who works on-on-one with each partner.  To learn more, please visit riverfoodpantry.org/redistribution-

community-partnerships. 
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Assumption Greek Orthodox Church 

11 N 7th Street 

Madison, WI 53704-4904 

Phone: 608-244-1001   Fax:  608-244-1565 

Email: office@agocwi.org 

www.agocwi.org 

 


